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Christmas!  
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

What a final three weeks of school!  

 

We have seen a vast number of Christmas activities, organised by our 

PTA and by the school itself. The festive array was started with our 

Christmas Fair, which kicked off our celebrations and let Chestnuts put 

their entrepreneurial skills to the test. Thank you to all who attended and 

raised much needed funds for our school. 

 

Catkin Class entertained us with their wonderful rendition of ‘We’re 

going on a special baby hunt!’ The singing and acting were superb and 

gave us an excellent twist on the traditional nativity. 

 

On top of this we have had the pantomime, Christmas Church service, 

Christmas lunch and parties, Christmas film night and shopping day! 

After all of that, I think we will all need a good rest. 

 

Finally, all that is left for me to say is that behalf of all of the staff and 

children at Slindon CofE Primary School, we wish you a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

All the best, 

Laura Webb  

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates 
06/01 Back to school 

13/01 Year 5/6 Little Life Savers 
session 

14/01 Start of cornet in Acorns 

17/01 Swimming lessons begin for 
Year 1 to 5  

20/01 Start of prayer week 

20/01 Splash Assembly 

22/01 Year 4 Play leaders 

04/02 Travelling book fair 

05/02 Netball tournament 

07/02 Benchball Yr 5/6 

12/02 Catkins and Acorns trip to the 
Novium. 

24/02 Inset day 

06/03 World Book Day 

07/03 Start of British Science week 

17/03 SPLASH assembly 

19/03 Marine STEM workshop for yr 
5/6 

25/03 Sussex Cricket workshops 

31/03 Parents evening 

01/04 Parents evening 

02/04 Easter Service 

 

Our collective worship theme for next half term is generosity. 
At this time of year we remember the generosity of the shepherds and the three 
Kings. Each bringing what they could to celebrate the arrival of Jesus.  

 

 



 
 

What’s happening in school?  

Catkins Nativity 
Friday 13th December was an extra special day at Slindon CofE 
Primary School, as it was Catkin’s nativity; ‘We’re going on a special 
baby hunt!’  

The children had been preparing for weeks, learning the words, 
actions, songs and organising their costumes. They had also taken 
part in an English unit of ‘We’re going on a bear hunt!’ just to prepare 
for the end of term extravaganza. 

The children had to perform in front of an audience three times; once 
for the children, then two shows for parents, carers and wider family. 
We were all impressed by how clear their voices were and how they 
all remembered each of the actions. The traditional story was given a 
wonderful twist and we all enjoyed watching the performances.  

 

Before electric lights were invented, people 
decorated their Christmas trees with fruit, 
popcorn, and even candles! 

 

 
 

Santa’s sleigh is the fastest vehicle ever! On 
Christmas Eve, Santa has to travel around the 
world to deliver presents to all the children on 
the nice list. There about 2.5 billion children in 
the world – so Santa’s sleigh has to move at a 
speed of around 1,800 miles per second, wow! 

 



 

 
 

 

 

Pantomime 
On Tuesday 9th December, Stage to School enthralled the children with a pantomime edition of Jack and the 
Beanstalk. 

Children from each class were invited to take part in the production, with many of them showing off their 
dramatic flair and creating some memorable moments. All of the classes and staff had a wonderful afternoon 
watching the performance and it was wonderful to see the children having such a great time. 

We are very thankful that this opportunity was given to us by the school PTA, who generously funded the 
experience for the children. Supporting our vision to give every child memorable life experiences. 

 

Christmas Church Service 
Thank you to everyone who came to our Church Service. It was lovely to see the Church filled with our school 
community. 

The children did an excellent job, speaking so well at the front, singing with clarity and creating a tableau, 
which highlighted the important message of this season. Also, a big thankyou to everyone at St Mary’s for their 
time and for hosting the school. 

 



 
 

Safeguarding at Slindon 

What is safeguarding? 

Visitors coming on to school premises, including the playground, have a duty of care towards the welfare and 
safety of the children and adults in the school. This is called safeguarding. 

Safeguarding means that: 

• children are protected from maltreatment 
• a child’s health or development is protected 
• children grow up with safe and effective care 
• action is taken to ensure the best outcomes for all children 

Safeguarding is the action we take to promote the welfare of children in our care to protect them from 
harm. We take this responsibility very seriously and we work in close partnership with parents and 
professionals to protect all of our children. The school will take any reasonable action to ensure the welfare 
and safety of its pupils is maintained. 

Our staff and governors have been trained on safeguarding in line with the KEEPING CHILDREN SAFE IN 
EDUCATION document and have taken part in 'PREVENT'. 

If you worried about a child's safety you can contact IFD (Integrated Front Door) directly on 01403 
229900 

Who to contact in our school 

If in doubt, talk to someone… Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Miss Laura Webb, Headteacher 

Designated Safeguarding Deputies 

Mrs Hazel Flower, School Business Manager 

Mrs Karen Cooper, School Secretary 

Safeguarding Governor 

Mrs Katy Horner 

Or you can email: dsl@slindonprimary.co.uk 

REMEMBER, KEEPING OUR CHILDREN SAFE IS YOUR RESPONSIBILITY TOO! 

 

 

 

tel:01403%20229900
tel:01403%20229900


 

 

School governor vacancy – Slindon CofE Primary School 

Parent Governor vacancy 

Being a school governor is a challenging but hugely rewarding role. It will give you the chance to 
make a real difference to young people, give something back to your local community and use and 
develop your skills in a board-level environment. As a governor you will be able to: 

• Use your own experience of education and life beyond school to inform conversations 

• Develop and utilise your skills in a board-level environment 

• Make a valuable contribution to education and your community 

• Support and challenge the school so that it improves for pupils and staff 

• Bring your unique experiences, perspectives and insights in to decision-making in the 
interests of the school community 

Governors set the aims and objectives for the school or group of schools and set the policies and 
targets for achieving those aims and objectives. They monitor and evaluate the progress the school is 
making and act as a source of challenge and support to the headteacher. In action, this means: 

• Managing budgets and deciding how money is spent 

• Engaging with pupils, staff, parents and the school community 

• Sitting on panels and making decisions about things like pupil exclusions and staff 
disciplinary 

• Addressing a range of education issues within the school including disadvantaged pupils, 
pupils with special needs, staff workload and teacher recruitment 

• Looking at data and evidence to ask questions and have challenging conversations about 
the school 

• Appointing and performance reviewing the head teacher and senior leaders, including 
making decisions about pay 

For an informal conversation please contact Phil Johnson, Chair of Governors – 
pjohnson@slindonprimary.co.uk 

Skills 

Anyone aged over 18 can be a governor and you do not need to be a parent. There is no requirement 
for you to have an understanding of the education system, just the necessary skills, character and 
time to contribute. There is plenty of training available to help you learn about education.  

Schools needs and benefit from a range of professional knowledge on their governing board including 
education, finance, human resources, legal, marketing and public relations, property and estates 
management, and organisational change.  

It is also important that you have time to commit to the role. School governors typically attend 6-12 
meetings per year, as well as making school visits and having background reading and training.  

Other specific questions for school to answer 



 

You will also need to undertake a DBS check with the school and pass all relevant disqualification 
checks. 

 

Headlice 

We have recently had cases of headlice in the school. Please ensure you are checking your child’s hair 
regularly and treating any lice found. More information on how to treat headlice can be found at: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 


